WEST CHRISTCHURCH RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION

Committee Meeting Minutes

The Howard Centre 6 April 2004 at 7.30 pm

1. Present: Chairman, Roger Hamilton; Vice Chairman John Thackray; Elizabeth Saunders; Maureen Biggin; Cliff Roffey; Norman Roper; Sue Shlackman; Jim Biggin

2. New member: Mike Blehs joined the committee as welcomed by the Chair

3. In attendance: Nobody

4. Minutes: minutes of meeting of 2 March 2004 were approved and signed by the Chairman

5. Poster distribution: A new list for poster distribution was passed to the General Secretary to be printed and distributed to members

6. Dudmoor Site Country Club: The General Secretary reported that this was no more than a proposal on a CBC wish-list. It was resolved that we should maintain a watching brief

7. Treasurers Report: The bank balance as at the date of the meeting was reported by the Treasurer to be £1771.61

8. Membership: Because of the Data Protection Act it has proved impossible to obtain an Electoral Roll for Portfield. 

9. Advertising WCRA: After reviewing the situation it was discovered that no additional boards were required.

10. Delegate to the Joint Residents Association Committee: The Chairman had nothing to report.

11. Delegate to the St Catherine’s Hill Community Centre Committee: Sue Shlackman reported that following study of the new legislation the Hall on the Hill were now investigating a lift for the disabled.

12. Delegate to the Herpetological Conservation Trust/Forestry Commission: Elizabeth Saunders had nothing to report.

13. Tree Felling on Town Common: The General Secretary reported upon a very active month that had involved: strategy and tactics meetings with Hurn Parish councillors and ward councillor Sue Spittle; organising a public meeting followed by a public demonstration on St Catherine’s Hill that had been covered by BBC TV, local radio and press; organising a petition. As a result of this increased publicity and the petition the date of the CBC meeting to discuss the application by HCT was likely to be postponed. The Committee amended a draft letter prepared by The General Secretary in reply to a letter concerning flooding on St Catherine’s Hill that he had received from CBC Tree Officer.  It was resolved that the General Secretary should now work with Hurn Parish councillors and ward councillors Sue Spittle and David Fox to prepare an objection to the amended application as and when HCT submitted it to the Forestry Commission and CBC and also send the amended letter about flooding to The Chief Executive CBC.

14. Facilities for Young People: The General Secretary reported that The Chief Executive of CBC had invited him to discuss this matter face to face.  It was resolved that The General Secretary should agree to the meeting and discuss Iford Golf Club and Knapp Mill Lane in particular.

15. Proposed Bus Service for St Catherine’s Hill: The Secretary reported that Wilts and Dorset Bus Company had acknowledged our request and were considering it.

16. Proposed Telecommunications Pole in Barrack Road:  It was noted that CBC have turned down this application.

17. 101 The Grove: The appeal has been allowed and a roundabout will now have to be built on The Grove. It was resolved that Elizabeth Saunders would investigate the possibility of placing tree preservation orders on the oaks likely to be adversely affected.

18. General Meeting May 2004: The General Secretary reported that the date had been changed to 13th May and that Daryl Chambers, Borough Engineer, had agreed to speak about Stour Cottage and other of his responsibilities. It was resolved that Sue Shlackman and Maureen Biggin would organise catering.

19. Julia’s House: It was resolved that The General Secretary should decline their offer to address our General Meeting.

20. Hospital Incinerator: It was resolved that The General Secretary should contact John Young and seek an update on matters related to the incinerator.

21. News Bulletin: The draft prepared by The General Secretary was accepted with amendments.

The meeting closed at 9.15 pm.

